
Town Board Minutes – June 11, 2024 

 

At 7:05 p.m., Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board 

of the Town of Carlton.  Present were:  Councilman Charles Ricci, Councilman Brian McCue, Councilman 

Jeffrey Gifaldi, and Supervisor Gayle Ashberry.  Councilman Dana Woolston was absent. 

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance, the minutes from May 14, 2024 were approved by 

Councilman Brian McCue, and approved by Councilman Charles Ricci. 

Highway Superintendent Kurt VanWycke presented Form 284 Paving Schedule for 2024.  Approved by 

Councilman Charles Ricci and seconded by Councilman Brian McCue and carried. 

Supervisor Reports for month of May approved by Councilman McCue, approved by Councilman Ricci. 

Town Clerk Report presented by Debbie Yockel was approved by Councilman McCue and seconded by 

Councilman Ricci.  

Code/Zoning report was approved by Councilman Gifaldi and seconded by Councilman McCue. 

A motion by Councilman Ricci was made to approve Town Justice report, seconded by Councilman 

McCue. 

Fire Dept. Report given by Chief Seth Dumrese – 19 Call, 17 EMS and 1 MVA,  resulting in 51 man hours 

for month of May.  There are 5 new active members.   

Report from Legislator John Fitzak:  At the next AOM meeting on 06/25/24 we will be viewing the EMS 

movie. 

A motion by Councilman Gifaldi to approve the May vouchers to be paid, seconded by Councilman 

McCue. 

Atty. Doug Heath – Reviewing the extension of the Spectrum Cable Franchise agreement. 

Motion to adjourn at 7:12 p.m. was made by Councilman Gifaldi, seconded by Councilman Woolston 

and carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Debbie Yockel, Town Clerk 

 


